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Dear Pastor and Church,                                                                                                                       March – April 2021                                                                                               

PREACHING OUT 
 
I had the privilege of being involved in several meetings over the past few months. I was able to 

preach the Missions Conference for Pastor Isaiah Jackson at Victory 
Baptist Church of Red Valley on the Navajo Nation. I also preached 
one night at Victory Baptist in Tuba City for Pastor Brandon Ewer at 
their Bible Conference. This is a new church plant on the Rez and the 
Ewers are doing a wonderful job! I was also with my dear friend, 
Pastor Randy Love, at Grace Baptist in Pittsfield, IL for their Missions 
Conference. It was a great meeting and a wonderful group of folks! I 
was also honored to preach at the Missions Conference for 

Chambers Baptist where my son-in-law David Moncibaiz is the pastor. It was great to 
see the church commit more for missions than was given last year. I am glad that the 
Lord allows me to be used of Him to help other churches! 
                                                    

PASSING OUT 
 

We have restarted church-wide soulwinning on Tuesday nights. We had a Spring Campaign where 
folks were challenged to see how many tracts and door hangers we could pass out in the 
community. We also challenged the people to get first-time visitors to the church. When we finished, 
the people had given out over 1,400 pieces of literature and brought 10 new people to the services. I 
am excited to report that even though the campaign has ended, we are having more people show 
up for soulwinning than ever! We have also seen folks saved as a direct result of this. Lord willing, we 
will be baptizing soon! 

PRESENTING OUT 
 

On Sunday afternoons we have a time of training people who want to disciple others. We were 
challenged on this when Bro. Hoffmeister preached at the Discipleship Conference in January. We 
have several folks who are setting appointments with those open to being discipled. One lady who is 
actually unsaved has had one of our ladies teaching her the discipleship material and has faithfully 
attended services. Pray for her salvation (we will call her Linda). Another lady asked if she should start 
discipling someone once she has been discipled! Pray for us as we seek to conserve the fruit God 
has provided! 

PEERING OUT 
 

As we try to peer into the future of the ministry here, it is great to know that what we call “future” has 

already been graced with the presence of God. He knows what lies ahead. All we can do is plan and 

pray and try to have His mind on all we do. Pray for our summer activities as we navigate the 

restrictions we are under. We plan on having VBS and helping some of the missions with their VBS 

meetings. Youth Camp is coming up at the end of June. A Men’s Camp Out headed up by Missionary 

Justin Barnett is slated for the end of May. We are also remodeling some of the facilities at Ganado as 

we prepare to start our Van Ministry back up. It is busy and your prayers and support help make the 

difference! Thank you so much! 
 
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Haynes 


